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04/01/2020 
 
 
To: The Honorable Board of Selectmen 
 
Re: Emergency Police Officer Appointment 
 
 
Dear Board Members: 
 
 With the current situation I am requesting the emergency appointment (appears to be a 45 
day request per personnel by-laws) of two officers to assist with staffing, primarily if we deal with 
virus related issues, and secondarily to continue scheduling with distancing of officers as a priority.  
Both officers have the necessary training to fill this mission. 
 
The officers are: 
 
Daniel Durawa, previous employee, who is available to assist immediately as needed.  I would 
request the appointment as Grade 6 Step 1. 
 
Mark Nickowall, new appointment, currently he is in the full time police academy as a self sponsor.  
Upon his graduation, or release from training, he could also be a valuable resource for staffing.  I 
would request the appointment as Grade 6, Step 1.  
 
 
Thank you for your consideration.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
Matthew L. Mincone 
Chief of Police 
 
cc: Personnel Board 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


